
Fox Valley Metro Police Department 

Police Commission Meeting Minutes 

August 9, 2021 

 

Commissioners 

Present:  Scott Schommer  

Sue Brown    

Jason Weber 

Bill Van Berkel 

Jason Nate 

Carl Rambo 

 

Excused:    

    

Dept. Members:        Daniel Meister , Chief of Police 

Kelly Vanden Heuvel, Administrative Manager 

 

Public:  None 

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:00pm and roll call was taken.  

 

Approval of Minutes 

A motion was made by Bill Van Berkel to approve the minutes from the April 19, 2021, meeting. 

Jason Weber seconded the motion. The motion carried, 5-0. 

 

Public Appearances to Address the Police Commission 

None 

 

Chief’s Report 

• Officer Sam Pynenberg accepted the position of K9 Handler. The K9 will arrive on August 10, 

2021. Training for apprehension, tracking, and drug detection will be in Albuquerque, NM for 

6 weeks in September and October. Once certified in WI, the K9 will be able to be utilized on 

calls.  

• The K9 squad is still not in due to industry delays. Once received, it will need to be upfitted.  

• National Night Out was held August 3 in Little Chute.   

• The 2022 budget process has started. The department is requesting one new patrol position as 

current and projected growth in the villages and a higher call volume dictates the need. 

 

Commission President Communications 

None 

 

Closed Session 

A motion was made by Sue Brown to adjourn to closed session. Jason Nate seconded the motion. The 

motion carried, 5–0. 

 

A motion was made by Jason Weber to return to open session. Bill Van Berkel seconded the motion. 

The motion carried, 5-0. 

 

Action from Closed Session 

No action required. 

 

Schedule of the Next Police Commission Meeting 

The next Police Commission Meeting will be at 5:00pm on Tuesday, November 9th in the Aspen/Birch 



Rooms at the Village of Kimberly Municipal Complex, 515 W Kimberly Ave, Kimberly, Wisconsin.  

 

Adjournment 

A motion to adjourn was made by Bill Van Berkel at 5:14 pm. Carl Rambo seconded the motion. The 

motion carried, 5-0.   

 

Police Commission meeting minutes are subject to change until they have been approved by the Police 

Commission. 

 

Submitted by: 

Kelly Vanden Heuvel 

cc:  Village Administrators 


